

Gainsborough Primary & Nursery Academy Newsletter



18th July 2025

Dear Parents/Carers,

This week has been all about Year 6! The children have taken part in a number of celebrations marking the end of their time at Gainsborough. On Tuesday they danced the night away at a party thrown in their honour and took part in an awards ceremony which recognised a number of pupils for their achievements in categories such as Sports Personality, Outstanding Citizen, The Harry Birchall Award and Endeavour, amongst others.

On Wednesday the Year 6 pupils had the chance to choose the menu for their Leavers' Lunch and then on Thursday they performed their Leavers' Assembly, 'I'm An Eleven Year Old, Get Me Out Of Here' for family and friends. It was a fantastic show and everyone was really impressed by their talent and confidence!

Everyone at Gainsborough wishes our Year 6 pupils all the best for the next step in their journey and for a successful time at High School. It has been an absolute pleasure for us to work with them over the last seven years and they will be very much missed. Come back and visit us soon, Year 6; we look forward to hearing about your new adventures.

May we take this opportunity to thank all our parents and carers at Gainsborough for the very kind words and gifts that you have sent to the staff this week; it has been very much appreciated. We wish you all a happy and restful Summer break and we look forward to seeing you on Tuesday 2nd September.

Mrs J Nurse School Principal









Lunchtime Menu - week 1 - w/c 1st September 2025

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	
	Beef Lasagne	Chicken Pie	Roast Gammon Dinner	Battered Fish	
	Jacket Potato	Meatless Chilli	Roast Quorn Dinner	Meat(less) Balls & Gravy	
Ham / Egg / Cheese / Tuna available every day					



What a year we have had in Reception, full of learning, friendship and fun. We are ready to continue on our learning



Cup Winners

- Class 1: Gabrian for having determination to develop his English skills.
- Class 2: Alin and Alex for their determination to overcome barriers.
- Class 3: Iga for a fantastic year in year 1. What a superstar!
- Class 4: Meek for being a fabulous new member of our class.
- Class 5: Amelia for always trying her hardest to do the best that she can do.
- Class 6: Kosi for being so fantastic and a delight to teach.
- Class 7: Diana for ALWAYS using her manners and being a good friend to EVERYBODY in Class 7.
- Class 8: Laila for being a fantastic pupil.
- Class 9: Jessie for listening carefully, following instructions & producing a lovely piece of Art.
- Class 10: Kade for settling into Gainsborough so well and for quickly becoming a good friend.
- Class 11: John for great sportsmanship in rounders.
- Class 12: Noah for always trying his best and being kind to others.
- Class 13: Dominik and Philip for stepping in at the last minute in a new part in the production.
- Class 14: Luke for stepping in at the last minute in the production and tipping the bucket over Mrs Nurse!



<u>Attendance</u>					
National average School attendan	•	96% 94.84% 94.25%			
Overall school attendance to da	ate				
Overall school attendance last v	week				
Nursery Mrs Taylor	•		94.8%		
Class 1 Mrs Kettle & Miss Eccleston	95.4%	Class 2 Mrs Grocott	92.5%		
Class 3 Miss Booth & Mrs Clewes	94.7%	Class 4 Mrs Hampshire	97%		
Class 5 Miss Gee	90.7%	Class 6 Mrs Poulson-Green	98.6%		
Class 7 Miss Hitchen & Miss Aitchison	91.1%	Class 8 Miss Lee	89.6%		
Class 9 Miss Gough	98.2%	Class 10 Mrs Watson	98%		
Class 11 Mrs Dewey	93.3%	Class 12 Miss Marshall	96.5%		
Class 13 Mrs Kelly	93.9%	Class 14 Mrs Taylor	95.4%		

Gold Stars – Summer Fun!









Year 2

During the last few weeks, year 2 have been designing and constructing a Ferris wheel. Within their lessons, they learnt new vocabulary like axel and pods, and learned the function of each component. Using this new knowledge the children explored ways to assemble their own wheel. Photographs of their end products are available on Facebook. Take a look!



As we draw to the end of this term, all the year 2 team would like to express how proud they are of the progress that the children have made throughout the year. Working in partnership has helped your child's reading, writing, maths and spelling develop. Supporting us with the school rules has also enabled your child to blossom into a respectful, resilient, and caring person who is a credit to both themselves and you.

Wishing you all a restful and lovely summer.

Dates for your Diary

18 th July	3.15pm	Last Day of term
2 nd September	8.40am	Children return to school

Feel Good Health and Fitness

Calling all ladies!

Do you want to have fun whilst getting fit?

Feel Good Health and Fitness classes are a welcoming mix of fun, fitness and community.

We combine energising aerobics, fat-burning HIIT, circuit training, resistance work, free weights, and bodyweight exercises to help you get fitter, stronger, and feel amazing no matter your age or fitness level.

We work hard, we laugh, and we celebrate every win, big or small. Whether you're just starting out or you're a regular, you'll leave each class feeling fantastic.

Contact Clare at **Feel Good Health and Fitness** to book your spot.

See our Facebook page at:

https://www.facebook.com/feelgoodhealthfitness/?ref= xa
v ig profile page web#